[Date], 2021
Dear Research Participant (or Name):

You are receiving this letter because you are currently participating in a research study called Alliance A031501, “Phase III randomized Adjuvant study of MK-3475 (pembrolizumab) in muScle invaSive and locally Advanced urOthelial caRcinoma” (AMBASSADOR) versus observation.”
WHY IS THIS RESEARCH STUDY BEING DONE?
This study is being done to see if giving patients a drug called pembrolizumab can improve survival in patients like you, with bladder cancer. 
WHAT HAS HAPPENED? 
The Alliance A031501 study began enrolling patients in September 2017. This letter it to inform you about recent results from other studies. These studies were also for patients like you, who have had surgery for bladder cancer. 

· In March 2021, results were released from a study called IMvigor010, that looked at a drug called atezolizumab. The study showed that atezolizumab did not lengthen the time it took for the cancer to come back when compared to not taking any drug. 
· In June 2021, results were released from a study called “Checkmate 274,” that looked a drug called nivolumab. The Checkmate 274 study showed that nivolumab did lengthen the time it took for the cancer to come back compared to placebo. The Checkmate 274 study continues to follow patients to understand whether it lowers the risk of death. 
The FDA has not approved any treatment for use after bladder cancer surgery to lower the risk of cancer coming back or lowering the risk of death. Therefore, we will continue to enroll, treat and follow patients on A031501.
We are letting you know about this new information because it may affect your decision to continue participating in A031501.
ASK YOUR DOCTOR.

It is important for you to talk with your study doctor about this new information.
You and your doctor can decide if you want to continue on this study. 
Regardless of the treatment option you choose, we would like to continue to collect as much information as possible about your progress. This information will continue to help us understand and treat bladder cancer. As with any research study, you have the right to stop participating at any time by informing your study doctor of your choice.

You are a very important part of this study, and we thank you for participating 
